
FOR SALE 
Butch Glander’s Cars

Bob Long’s Garage Tour 
   Bob put on the first car tour of the 

season for the Early Ford V8 Club. It was a 
garage tour and they went to a garage on the South Hill and then 
Bob led them out our way to have pictures taken under the historic 
tunnel by our house. It ended at our house/shop with a BBQ. I 
think a good time was had by all and it was so fun to see 
everyone and all of their awesome cars and trucks!  
Thanks to our son-in-law, Brent, for flipping burgers and dogs for 
us! Thank you to everyone who came and brought a side dish or 
dessert.
Another big thank you to one of the most important persons of the 
day! Gloria Warrick who took all the awesome pictures under the 
tunnel. Thank you Gloria! Tunnel pictures will be available for you 
to purchase. Can’t wait to see the finished product!
By Annette Long

MAY 19 
Jim Langstaff Memorial

MAY 27 
Memorial Day

JUNE 2 
Regular Meeting

JUNE 8 
Fairfield Flag Day Parade

JUNE 15 
National Drive Your  

Early Ford Day

JULY 7 
Regular Meeting
(July 4th weekend)
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Mike has three V8 cars.  
Hope to see him on an upcoming tour.  

• 1932 Deluxe Tudor (S) 
• 1932 5 Window Coupe (S) 
• 1935 5 Window Coupe (PR) 

Contact Info 
modelamotorhead@comcast.net 

509-290-9437

Mike Sumter

• 1936 Ford Fordor Touring Car. Silver. $20,000.  
• 1936 1 1/2 ton Ford Truck. Red. $15,000.  
Contact Tim Glander at (509) 939-8268 for more 
information. 

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
mailto:modelamotorhead@comcast.net
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Officers in attendance: Jack G., Bob L., Annette L., 
Gary D., 
Meeting called to order: 6:05 pm 
Flag Salute – Jack G. 
New Members and Guests: Mike Sumter is a guest 
and will become a member. Carol Helman is a guest 
with plans to become a member.  Welcome! 
We also had Doug Dalton who is a cinematographer. 
His company is ST6. Washington has passed a new 
film incentive to have movies filmed in Washington. He 
is working a film being done here in Spokane and is 
the “Picture Car Coordinator.” He is looking for cars to 
be in the movie. Right now, they need mid to late 50’s 
to early 60’s cars. They will rent the vehicles and the 
owner has the say on if it can be driven or not. The 
owner can even drive it in the film or have a stunt 
person, with car knowledge, drive it. He said no cars 
will be hurt while it is on set. The owner can choose to 
drive it to the set or have it trailered to the set. Rental 
fees will depend on if they have to trailer it and the 
budget of the film. He is working on building a list of 
names and contacts for these cars.  
They are shooting all over Spokane, Tekoa, Medical 
Lake and Metaline Falls for this movie. One of the 
previous movies he has worked on that was filmed in 
Spokane is Dreamin’ Wild. If you would like your car in 
a movie, please give him a call.  His company is ST6.  
He left a stack of cards at the meeting. 
Motion to accept old minutes: 
Moved: Chuck McVey 
Second: Kelli Pemble 
Motion Carried 
Treasurers report – Gary Davis read the report. Any 
questions, please contact Gary. 
Moved: Renee Shawgo 
Second: BJ Glander 
Motion Carried 
OLD BUSINESS 
Although not really club business, but Arlene 
Stromberger brought some old sheet music from 1915 
and shared it with the group. 
NEW BUSINESS 
Arlene Stromberger mentioned that Nancy Wibur’s 
memorial will be on May 11th at Darcy’s. 
John Clarizo mentioned that National is looking for 
meets for 2025, 2026 and beyond. John moved that 
the club explore the possibility of holding a Western 
National Meet and will get more information. Motion 
seconded by Phil Stevenson. Motion carried. More info 
to follow.  

Chuck McVey moved that we vote Mike Sumter into 
the club, Glen Terry seconded, motion carried.  
Welcome Mike! 
COMMITTEE REPORTS 
Tours:   
• Bob thanked everyone for coming on the garage 

tour and said that it was a success because of 
the members that came out in their cars. Bob 
brought pictures that were taken on the garage 
tour. He had them developed at RR Custom 
Labs on North Monroe.  hey said they will keep 
the pictures for one year and you can order 
whatever size you like. They do have an order 
number that you can use and the info was with 
the pictures.  If you were not at this meeting, Bob 
will get the pictures to you at the next meeting. 
Thanks to Tim Lane for letting us visit his garage. 
It was a fun day. Everyone thanked Bob and 
Annette for the tour and kicking off the tour 
season! 

• June 8th is the Fairfield Parade. There was a sign 
sheet that went around. If you were not at the 
meeting and want to be in the parade, please 
contact Chuck McVey or Judy Little to get on the 
list. 

• Sam Kohlmeier reminded us that June 15th is 
National Drive Your Early Ford Day.  Sam 
suggested maybe some of us gather to drive 
somewhere, drive our cars and have lunch 
somewhere. A drive to CDA and Higgins point 
was suggested. Bob will check more into this and 
see what we can do. 

Sunshine: Brigitte Leidel – No report! That means 
everyone is happy and healthy! Annette Long read 
thank notes for donations that had been made in the 
name of our recently deceased members. 
Bereavement: BJ Glander – No Report. BJ did 
thank everyone for reaching out to her after Butch’s 
passing.  She appreciated all the cards. She also let 
us know that Butch’s car will be going up for sale 
along with the 1-1/2 ton truck Butch was working on. 
BJ will get more information to Becky to put in the for 
sale and wanted of the newsletter. She also said that 
there are some old carburetors and old V8 Time’s 
magazines if anyone is interested. 
Ladies Luncheon: Bobbie Welch announced that 
the ladies’ lunch for May will be May 9th at the 
Applebee’s in the Spokane Valley at 11 am. Bobbie 
has a signup sheet. We also need someone to host 
the October lunch. 
Christmas Party 2024: Chuck McVey is working on 
this and will check with Darcy’s. It will be the first 
Sunday in December. More info to follow.   

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
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Badges: Shirley Adams – Shirley will order for the 
new members when she has their information. 
Charitable Giving:  No report at this time. 
INCCC: Jack gave an update on the scholarships 
that were given out this year. He also reported that 15 
new clubs have joined the INCCC and the meeting 
was packed. They are also in need of some volunteer 
help. Phil Stevenson noted that the information on his 
car was incorrect in the calendar of events. It was 
noted that the previous editors had retired and there 
were a new group of people doing this. Some events 
were inadvertently left off the calendar. If you know of 
any errors, please contact the new editors so that 
they can be corrected going forward. It was noted 
that some of the corrections are noted on the online 
edition. Please keep in mind that this is a volunteer 
position and as with anything else, when there are 
new people doing this, there will be mistakes made 
until they iron all of it out. 
Nominating Committee:  No report yet. 
Property: Shirley Adams has all of the tables and 
chairs that were used for the garage tour back in their 
place. 
Legal: No report. 

Roster Membership Data: Gary forgot to bring the 
rosters to the meeting. For those that have not 
picked up their rosters yet he will mail them out. 
Website / Newsletter: Please send any tidbits or 
news articles to Becky Swenson so she can get it in 
the newsletter.  
For Sale or Wanted: If you do have something 
please let Becky Swenson know. 
Jack Guinnane has a 1931 Ford Victoria and a 1929 
Woody Wagon for sale. For more info, please 
contact Jack. Again, BJ will get information to Becky 
on Butch’s car and truck for sale.  
Announcements: Chuck McVey mentioned that we 
now have a suggestion box and it was on the front 
table.  He also had four plaques available for $30. 
They were quickly taken. John Clarizo moved that 
the club order 25 more, motion seconded by Glen 
Terry, motion carried. Chuck will order more plaques. 
Motion to adjourn 
Moved: Chuck McVey 
Second: Kelli Pemble 
Motion Carried 
Meeting adjourned at 7:30 pm. 
Minutes respectfully submitted by Annette Long 

Minutes continued….

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org


Next Meeting

The Early Ford V8 Club of America, Inland Empire Chapter #23 is dedicated  
to the restoration and preservation of all Ford Motor Company vehicles, 1932 through 1953

Sunday, June 2nd 
Dinner at 5:00 p.m. - Meeting at 6:00 p.m.

Visit our club’s website: https://www.earlyfordv8ie.org/        Find us on Facebook: Early Ford V8 Club of the Inland Empire

EARLY FORD V8 CLUB
of the Inland Empire

PO Box 176
Veradale, WA 99037

"The gifted man bears his gifts into 
the world, not for his own benefit, but 

for the people among whom he is 
placed; for the gifts are not his, he 
himself is a gift to the community.” 

~Henry Ford

Darcy's Re s taurant and Spir i ts 
10502 E Sprague Ave , Spok ane Val ley, WA 99206
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